
 
WANTAGE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES OF REORGANIZATION MEETING 

 
FEBRUARY 13, 2013 

 
 
 
The Wantage Township Board of Health held its regular monthly meeting Wednesday, 
February 13, 2013 at the Wantage Township Municipal Building, 888 State Route 23 
South, Wantage, New Jersey at 7:30 p.m.   
 
Members present:   Ezra Holley, Linda Kelly, Peter Lindsay, Paul Ranzan, Dr. Arthur 
Braunwell.  Also present was Mr. Michael Plaza, Sussex County Chief REHS, and Mrs. 
Jeanne McBride, Secretary.  Absent:  None. 
 
Dr. Braunwell made the following statement.  “This meeting is being held in compliance 
with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Laws of 1975 Chapter 231.  
It has been properly advertised and certified”. 
 
MINUTES 
 
On motion by Mr. Ranzan, seconded by Mr. Lindsay, the minutes of the meeting of 
December 12, 2012 were approved as presented and ordered filed.  Ayes:  Holley, 
Lindsay, Ranzan and Braunwell.  Abstain:  Kelly.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  None. 
 
READING OF REPORTS 
 
 County Health Department   January 2013 
 Sanitarian Michael Plaza   January 2013 
 Registrar                January 2013 
 Secretary     January 2013 
 
Mr. Plaza read the County Health Reports: 
 
Wantage Citgo extended the well casing and a raw water spigot was installed to comply 
with the NJ Safe Water Drinking Act. 
 
Kidde Academy and Sweeney Second Home also installed raw water spigots. 
 
Blackstone Pub & Restaurant’s water tested positive for coliform.  They did not have the 
proper signs up regarding the infraction.  They are working with the state regarding use 
of bottled water and sign postings. 
 
A septic bed was denied at 95 Lower Unionville Road. 



A septic review was denied at Block 12.01, Lot 13.01.  The design indicated it was near a 
well. 
 
NJDEP received a complaint from an ex-employee of Mr. Tarrent of 61 Newman Road.  
The ex-employee claims he was told to bring waste onto Mr. Tarrents property and bury 
it. 
 
Laser One received a Satisfactory Rating. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
SUSSEX COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES:  
 
Public Health Info:  NJ Communi-cable, Winter 2013.   
Public Health Update:  Respiratory Virus surveillance report week ending Jan. 12, 2013. 
Public Health Update:  Respiratory virus surveillance report week ending Jan. 26, 2013. 
Public Health Advisory:  Disposing of asbestos containing materials from structures 
impacted by Hurricane Sandy. 
Public Health Update:  Influenza & influenza-like illness (ILI) control reminders. 
Public Health Update:  Respiratory virus surveillance report week ending Feb. 2, 2013. 
Public Health Info:  A Message from the Commissioner:  Mental Health Resources for 
Hurricane Sandy. 
Public Health Info:  NJ phone kidnapping scams. 
Public Health Info:  Hurricane Recovery:  Disaster Loan Outreach Centers Open in Long 
Branch, Sayreville. 
Public Health Info:  Hurricane Recovery:  Governor Christie’s press release on 
accountability of Sandy Reconstruction Funding. 
 
DISCUSSION OF REPORTS and CORRESPONDENCE 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
April 12, 2013 is the date for the Spring Rabies Clinic. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
None 
 
OPEN PUBLIC SESSION 
None. 
 
ADJOURNMENT  
Mr. Ranzan made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Holley. 
Ayes:  Holley, Kelly, Lindsay, Ranzan and Braunwell.  yes.  CARRIED.  Nays:  None. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne M. McBride, Secretary, Board of Health 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


